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Minutes of Meeting of Kirkham Town Council held on Tuesday 4th November 2014 
 Present: The Mayor Councillor J. Cameron (in the Chair) Councillors P. Hodgson, M. McIver, E. Oades, E. Silverwood, K Wright K.Beckett, P Hardy 
1:  No apologies of absence 
2: Cllr P Hardy declared an interest in all planning applications.
3: Police report as attached sheet. 
    Andy Hill & Lyndsey Hooper attended the meeting.
a)  The youths on memorial park were being checked for drinking, but no alcohol found, although there was still a large amount of broken glass over the weekend.

b) Can KTC look at a date, when council members and the public could attend a PAC meeting to be held at either the community centre or council officers meeting, with a start of 1900hrs? 
Available dates and venues to be checked.
c) Police with the licensing authorities will be carrying out checks on Friday and Saturday nights in the Kirkham Pubs and off licenses.
4: The Minutes of the meeting October 2014 were approved unanimously.
5:  No matters arising from the minutes.
6: The finance report was discussed and agreed.
7: The Mayor announce that he had been on two visits during the month.
8: All correspondence noted and replies sent to YMCA & AFC Fylde.
.

9: LPAOS
HMP Kirkham would not be able to provide prisoners to work on projects in Kirkham, in the near future.

Playground equipment had been inspected and passed all requirements.
KJFC had complained that rabbits were digging up the football pitches. FBC contractor to monitor the situation and report back to KTC.

It had been suggested, that a licensed marksman be engaged to shoot the rabbits between 0400 & 0600 hrs, this was unanimously rejected by all Councillors.
The report from the Allotment Association of a plague of rats was discussed and it was decided not to take any action at this moment in time but to monitor the situation.

It was discussed that Lee from FBC was not coming back to the LPAOS group or KTC with information and that this would be discussed at the next meeting.

The lighting on the MUGA was currently out of action and KTC contractor was looking into the problem, along with the lighting on the path by the MUGA.

The YMCA had requested the used of the Community Centre to hold spinning classes and to store the equipment. The council agreed to refuse this request as there is no spare storage space in the Community Centre.

A request from table top sales to rent the Community Centre in 2015 was discussed. KTC decided not to renew for 2015.

It was agreed by Council, that KTC would pay FBC for extra cleaning of the play area & memorial park Saturday & Sunday mornings.

The Council to locate and see how many waste bins were on the parks and in what positions.

WSH, the old rubber matting in the play area needs to be removed, as when wet is very slippy.

I
10: Planning



All the plans were discussed and voted on.

14/0701
No Objections
14/0713
No Objections

14/0741
No Objections

14/0745
No Objections

14/0756
No Objections

11: Staffing
 A meeting had been held with the Acting Town Clerk, and after long discussions on how the role worked, it was put to KTC that the role be advertised as two positions, one as Town Clerk and the other as CC Administrator. This could in the future be incorporated into one.
The job specification was to be put before Council at the next meeting, with adverts going in all the local newspapers, with interviews in January 2015 by the staffing committee and a final decision by full council at the February 2015 meeting.
13: Licensing

Cllr Beckett stated the Conservative Club had been holding some events without the correct license this has now been rectified.
14: Rural Splash

Nothing to report
15: AFC Fylde
 Covered in correspondence
16: Web Page

This to be looked at in 2015

17: KWBG

Christmas trees and lights would be going up from the 10-11-2014.
18: Highways
Street lighting was discussed and Cllr Oades said that as the lights were special, LCC was waiting delivery from the manufacturers.

19: Twinning

Nothing to report

20: Date & time of next Council meeting
2nd December 2014

The meeting closed.
Cllr James Cameron
The Mayor
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